Town of forestport
Planning Dept.
P.O. Box 137
Forestport, N.Y. 13338

Attn: Paul Reiman, Planning Board Chairman

RE: Public Hearing For Don Moore 210t subdivision

Just received the letter informing us about the 2 lot subdivision requested by Don Moore.

We will not be able to attend the Public Hearing on January 8,2019 as we will be in Florida at that time so I thought I could voice my opinion on this subject in this letter.

We purchased our snowbird lot when they first became available in the late 70's. We looked at lots of lots at Snowbird and decided on Meekerville Rd. as the lots were beautiful and large enough not to be right next to your neighbor. As people started building everybody set their camps back in so their not very visible from the road as your driving in Everybody wilt on the same side of the road which made the area even more appealing.

The number of existing camps is perfect on Meekerville and hopefully the subdivisions will remain as by-laws state and only be able to do one subdivision per lot to keep the area from getting overcrowded.

If the board approves the Moore subdivision it will be too big of a change for the existing camps as we've known the area to be for over 40 years. My husband and I are totally against the Moore 2 lot subdivision. Sincerely, and and arita Heim Lot 90